
HB 2991 - DIGEST
(DIGEST AS ENACTED)

Provides that, for all employees, volunteers, or
independent contractors, who may, in the course of their work
or volunteer activity with the park district, have
unsupervised access to children or vulnerable adults, or be
responsible for collecting or disbursing cash or processing
credit/debit card transactions, park districts shall establish
by resolution the requirements for a record check through the
Washington state patrol criminal identification system under
RCW 43.43.830 through 43.43.834, 10.97.030, and 10.97.050 and
through the federal bureau of investigation, including a
fingerprint check using a complete Washington state criminal
identification fingerprint card. The park district shall
provide a copy of the record report to the employee,
volunteer, or independent contractor.

Provides that, when necessary, as determined by the park
district, prospective employees, volunteers, or independent
contractors may be employed on a conditional basis pending
completion of the investigation. If the prospective employee,
volunteer, or independent contractor has had a record check
within the previous twelve months, the park district may waive
the requirement upon receiving a copy of the record. The park
district may in its discretion require that the prospective
employee, volunteer, or independent contractor pay the costs
associated with the record check.


